
 

 

ORDINARY MEETING OF COUNCIL JANUARY 2024: 
The ordinary meeting will be held on Tuesday 23 January 2024 
at the Council Chambers, Sheridan Street Gundagai. Starting at 
and livestreamed from 6pm. Please refer to Council’s website 
for meeting agenda. Members of the public may address 
Council on matters related to associated agenda item only, as 
part of the Public Forum. 

NOTICE TO GUNDAGAI RESIDENTS WITH MONDAY GARBAGE 
COLLECTION CHRISTMAS NEW YEAR CHANGE: 
For residents who normally have a Monday garbage collection: 
Due to Christmas and New Year's Day falling on a Monday this 
year. A collection service will be provided on Friday 22 
December and Friday 29 December 2023. Please leave bins 
out the night before. This will be the only change to collection. 

ITEMS ON PUBLIC EXHIBITION: 
Item 8.4.1 Council resolved at the Ordinary meeting held 12 
December to 1. Place on public exhibition the Draft 
Swimming Pool Inspection Policy and Program. 2. That, if no 
submissions are received during the exhibition period that 
would require material alteration to the draft Swimming 
Pool Inspection Policy and Program, it be adopted. 
Item 8.4.2 1. Council resolved at the Ordinary meeting held 
12 December to 1. Place on public exhibition the Draft 
Model Contaminated Land Policy on public exhibition. 2.  
That, if no submissions are received during the exhibition 
period that would require material alteration to the Draft 
Model Contaminated Land Policy, it be adopted. 
Both documents will be on public exhibition for a period of 
28 days. To make your submission, you are required to do 
so in writing by 4pm Tuesday 16 January 2024. All 
submissions may be: Delivered to the administration 
centres at Cootamundra or Gundagai, or posted to The 
General Manager, Cootamundra-Gundagai Regional 
Council, PO Box 420 Cootamundra NSW 2590. Or emailed 
to mail@cgrc.nsw.gov.au. These documents can be viewed 
at DOCUMENTS ON PUBLIC EXHIBITION | Cootamundra 
Gundagai Regional Council (nsw.gov.au) 

CHRISTMAS/NEW YEAR OPERATING HOURS: 
Administration Offices & Libraries: Closed from 12 noon 
Friday 22 Dec 2023. Reopen 9am Monday 8 Jan 2024. 
Gundagai Visitor Information Centre: Closed 25, 26 Dec 2023 
& 1 Jan 2024. Restricted hours 9am to 3pm 23 & 24 Dec 2023. 
Waste Depots: Closed 25, 26 Dec 2023 & 1 Jan 2024. 
Garbage collection services: No changes to Cootamundra 
services. Gundagai residents who have a Monday collection 
service, due to Christmas & New Years Day falling on a 
Monday, a collection service will be provided on Friday 22 
December & Friday 29 December 2023. 
All residents are asked to put their bins out the night before 
collection due to changes in collection times. 

COUNCIL EMERGENCY NUMBER 1300 459 689 

AUSTRALIA DAY 2024: 
Celebrate with us on Friday 26 January 2024, in Carberry Park 
Gundagai and Jubilee Park Cootamundra. Starting at 8am, with 
free entertainment. Meet our Australia Day Ambassadors and 
acknowledge Australia Day Award winners.  

WIN A SWAG WITH YOUR PLAN B: 
Plan your night out, plan how you are going to get home after 
a night out. If you drink and drive, you will face the 
consequences. The initiative aims at reducing alcohol related 
crashes on our roads. Patrons enjoying a night out at the 
participating venues fill out an entry form detailing their PLAN 
B. 12 winning entries will receive a Swag. The participating 
venues are in Gundagai, are the Criterion Hotel, Lotts Family 
Hotel, Gundagai Services Club, BWS Gundagai, Local Liquor 
Gundagai Foodworks. In Cootamundra patrons visiting The 
Albion Hotel, The Family Hotel, The Central Hotel, The Olympic 
Drive Thru Bottle Shop, BWS Cootamundra, The Country Club, 
The Ex-Services Cootamundra. Promotion has been extended; 
entries will be drawn on 3 January 2024. 

BEAT THE HEAT AT THE LIBRARIES: 
Where all residents can cool off in air-conditioned comfort 
during business hours throughout the summer. With free 
bottled water, books and newspapers, free Wi-Fi, and toys, 
games and holiday programs for the kids. 

GUNDAGAI VISITOR INFORMATION CENTRE: 
will be undergoing renovations in the new year. The centre 
will be closed Monday 8th and Tuesday 9th of January to move 
into our temporary location: 254 Sheridan Street (Inside the 
Mirrabooka Building - Library Toolbox Room). We will be at 
this location until renovations are completed. The centre will 
still service our community and visitors as per usual just in a 
new location. Please keep your eye on our Facebook Page for 
changes in opening hours over this period. If you have any 
questions regarding the move or our services, please call the 
Gundagai Visitor Information Centre on 02 6944 0250. 
The toilets at the rear of the centre will remain open during 
construction. 

GUNDAGAI LIBRARY: 
Reptiles on the Go! 9 January 9:30am (Bookings essential). 
African Drum Workshops January 19 2pm and 4pm (Bookings 
essential). 
Summer Reading -"Book A Minute Challenge" Entry is FREE 
when you borrow. Draw a clue, find a book within a minute, 
and WIN a Prize. 
Activities are set up in the library all holidays these include 
Mirror Messages, Puzzle Table, Colouring Station and Lego 
Play. 
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